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ZHP’s World Scout Jamboree Bid 2027 

 

Dear Karol, 

 

On behalf of the European Scout Committee, we want to extend our congratulations to ZHP for 

getting your bid approved and being the only official bidder for the World Scout Jamboree 2027.  
 

Voluntarily biding to take on the challenge that is a World Scout Jamboree, shows great courage 

and commitment to our global movement. A challenge like this is one we know ZHP can and will 

rise to, with great enthusiasm, grit and tenacity.  
 

We look to ZHP with admiration, following the disappointment in Baku, you have shown nothing 

but humble determination and dedication to bring amazing international Scouting to the European 

Region.  
 

In the face of adversity, you illustrated the strength of your team by effectively channelling your 

ideas and energy into creating the European Jamboree 2020. You maintained professionalism, 

organisational ‘business as usual’ and community-wide support through a time of grievance, all in 
parallel with applying to host the next World Scout Jamboree. For this, we thank you!  

 

A World Jamboree is a defining, life-changing moment, for all involved, be it young persons, 

volunteers or external partners, and because of your perseverance, Europe may have the 
privileged opportunity to host such a special event.  

 

The European Jamboree is now, more than ever, an important showcase of Polish Scouting. Your 

approach, programme and team dynamic show such incredible potential and will inspire Scouts 
worldwide for future international Scouting events in Poland. This success positions ZHP at the 

forefront of high quality, World Scouting. 

 

This is a true testament to the hard work of each and every one of you. Thank you for reminding 
us all of the power of Scouting in Europe and its ability to unify our members in creating a better 

world.  

 

Yours in Scouting, 

 

 

Lars Kramm, 

Président du Comité Européen du Scoutisme 
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